March 30, 1926.

Mr. J. R. Eakin, Superintendent,
Grand Canyon National Park,
Grand Canyon, Arizona.

My dear Eakin:

Referring to your letter to me of November 24 relative to the proposed changes in the boundaries of the Grand Canyon National Park, I beg to enclose herewith a copy of a bill to accomplish that purpose which has been introduced by the Chairman of the Committee on the Public Lands. I shall be obliged if you will check over the description in the measure and advise me as to whether it is correct.

I also enclose herewith a copy of a bill that I have introduced to authorize Mr. William Randolph Hearst to acquire about 25 acres of land in the Park in exchange for about 48 acres which he proposes to deed to the United States. An identical bill introduced by Senator Cameron has passed the Senate and I saked the Committee on the Public Lands to substitute it for mine and report it favorably report it to the Mouse which was done this morning. I presume that the description is correct but perhaps.

you had better also look at it.

With best wishes, I am

Yours very sincerely,